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Aloha, Chair’s Elefante and Wakai, Vice Chair’s Wakai and Chang and committee members. I am Larry Veray, 
Chairman for the Pearl City Neighborhood Board No. 21. I am submitting this testimony representing our board 
as a whole. In our 2025 legislative priorities stating a requirement to locate vacant land opportunities to support 
building additional youth ball field because of the high demand to support these youth programs. Our 
Neighborhood Board has had repeated requests from youth ball coaches that there is a great need from more 
available ball fields in the Pearl City area. I am in STRONG SUPPORT OF SCR30 / SR16.  
 
Advantages if the U.S. Navy authorized use of their vacant land on the Pearl City Peninsula: 
 

• Every year, youth ball teams line up at the city parks and recreation to apply for a permit for their 
respective teams to use city park ball fields for their team practices and events but regretfully there is 
more demand for these ball fields than what is available from the city, and 

 

• These youth ball teams are comprised of both public and military family volunteer coaches and young 
children who want to play soccer, baseball and flag football but because there are not enough ball fields 
available, some teams are not able to use our city parks because of over demand 

 

• Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam Pearl City Peninsula has about a 12-acre land space that has been 
vacant for the past three decades because the area has been restricted from use due to the previous 
Tank Farm Fire on Tank #1 that occurred in October 1985, and 

 

• U.S. Navy Federal Fire Department used Polyfluoroalkyl Substance (PFAS) fire retardant to put out the 
fire and later the Navy made the decision to close down the tank farm and remove all the tanks clearing 
the land where it has been vacant as a fenced in restricted area these past years, and 

 

• The Pearl City Neighborhood Board No. 21 has attended previous Pearl Harbor Restoration and 
Advisory Board meetings addressing our needs for youth ball fields and had asked if this land could be 
used for youth ball fields and it is our understanding the PFAS was isolated to the area where Tank #1 
was located and the much larger area was not contaminated with PFAS fire retardant, and 

 
The Pearl City Neighborhood Board No. 21 believes that this larger area of vacant land could be used to 
support a minimum of three ball fields built over non-contaminated area and a parking lot could be built over 
the existing land that was contaminated with PFAS, and  
 
Please approve SCR30 / SR16. Mahalo! 

Larry S. Veray 
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Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Testify 

Elliot Miles Individual Support 
Written Testimony 

Only 

 

 

Comments:  

Definately a great idea. 

But why stop at the Pearl City Peninsula? How about the little field by the Stadium/Halawa Rail 

Station? In the five years I have lived by the stadium, I have never seen that field used by the 

navy. I don't know what sports we are talking about, so certainly if you need a baseball diamond, 

then this will work, but maybe for youth soccer, football, or something else. 

I'm actually in the process of drafting a letter to Senator Horono that recommends the navy sell 

that field as it may be useful to the stadium revitalization project. 
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Frank Schultz Individual Support 
Written Testimony 

Only 

 

 

Comments:  

I support this initiative. 
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